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Welcome 
The Newtown Historic Association presents this 
newsletter to the Newtown community with the goal of 
providing news and information on related historic and 
preservation events and activities in our area. We 
welcome any suggestions for future articles.  

Officers 
Dan Griffin, President 
Brian Rounsavill, First Vice President 
Richard Speranza, Second Vice President 
Mary Jo Garner, Recording Secretary 
Caroline Bennett, Corresponding Secretary 
Rich Seidner, Treasurer 

Board of Directors 
Keyna Crawford 
Paul Gouza 
Betsey King 
Jeff Marshall 
Geno Peruzzi 
Amy Smith 
Susan Thompson 
Gina Tognini 
David Walton 
Honorary Life Director – David Callahan 
Parliamentarian – Tim Potero 

Callahan Research Center 
100 Mercer Street 
Newtown, PA 18940 USA 
Research Center Hours: 
Tuesday, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
Thursday, 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
And also, by appointment 

New Members 
Cheryl Conley, Don Diefenbach, Michael McFarland, 
Donald & Sandra Norin, Steele's Gulf Auto Repair, Inc. 
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Upcoming Calendar 
September: 
 9/16: “The Lost Covered 

Bridges of the Neshaminy 
Creek” at 7:30 p.m., Court Inn 

 9/22: Tyler State Park Walking 
Tour at 10:00 a.m., Tyler State 
Park, Newtown 

October: 
 10/5: Market Day from 10:00 

a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Court Inn 
(rain date is 10/6) 

November: 
 11/18: “Painting Conservation 

Techniques and Materials” at 
7:30 p.m., Court Inn 

December: 
 12/7: Holiday Open House 

Tour from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m. 

 
For further details, visit 
www.newtownhistoric.org. 
 

Annual Spring Cleanup 
Written by Paul Gouza 
Our annual spring cleanup day at 
the Half-moon (Court) Inn was held 
on April 27th, 2024. It was a rousing 
success! Many thanks to the 
following volunteers who helped 
clean and shine the Inn:  
 

 Brandon Albaugh 
 Gina Tognini Brill 
 Dave Callahan 
 Keyna Crawford 
 Barry Fleck 
 Mary Jo Garner 
 Paul Gouza 
 Terri Keane 
 Dominick Manobianco 
 Lorraine Pentz 
 Tim Potero 
 Brian Rounsavill 
 Amy Smith 
 Dave Walton 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

http://www.newtownhistoric.org/
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Annual Spring Cleanup 
(cont’d) 
 

 
 

Annual Spring Garden 
Cocktail Party 
Written by Betsey King 
The Newtown Historic 
Association’s annual Spring Garden 
Cocktail Party occurred on May 
18th, 2024. Despite the weather, 
there was a great turnout. 
Approximately 70 people 
attended. 
 
Food was graciously donated by 
Relic, and Wegman's provided a 
gift card that was used to purchase 
excellent appetizers and desserts. 
 
Mary Jo Garner and Linda Yosen 
managed the auction and gift 
basket raffle. People were very 
happy with their winnings. 
 
Special thanks to Lorraine Pentz 
and Jeannette Rodgers for creating 
the lovely flower displays, and 
Jimmy Garner, Joe Michelin, and 
Bob King for bartending. 
 

It was a very nice evening enjoyed 
by all. We look forward to seeing 
you at next year’s party! 
A reminder that all proceeds from 
this event will go towards 
continuing maintenance of the 
Half-moon (Court) Inn. 
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Annual Spring Garden Cocktail Party (cont’d) 
 

   
 

   
 

 

 

 
 



 

  

Vol. 23, No. 3, Summer 2024 
 

6 newtownhistoric.org   |   P.O. Box 303, 105 Court Street, Newtown, PA 18940   | 

Annual Spring Garden Cocktail Party (cont’d) 
 

Steve Lenihan, Auction Winner 
Out House 

 

Georgia Koenig, Auction Winner 
Dickie House 

 

Dominick Manobianco, Winner 
Basket of Cheer 

 

 
 

Mary Alice Hagan, Auction Winner 
Button Lady House 

 

 
 

Marie Hutchinson, Auction Winner 
Schofield Ford Bridge 
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Annual Memorial Day Tribute to Local Veterans 
The Newtown Historic Association held its annual Memorial Day tribute to honor local military veterans of World War II, 
Korea, and Viet Nam on Memorial Day, May 27th, 2024, at the Callahan Research Center. On display were over 100 
pictures of local soldiers who fought in these wars. This collection was created by Mike Donovan, a past NHA member 
and history buff.  
 
Also on display were letters written by soldiers containing their private thoughts and moments as they experienced war, 
and more than 300 World War II military shoulder patches from the U.S. Army, Army Air Force, Marines, Navy and Coast 
Guard—representing a variety of battles and war campaigns that took place across Europe and Asia with a special focus 
through the eyes of 12 Newtown natives and soldiers, not all of them coming home. 
 

   
 

 

 

 

 
 

Do You Have Historic Items to Donate? 
If you have historic items to donate to the NHA (pictures, letters, research on a property or family, furniture, etc.), 
please contact us at (215) 968-4004. 
 
 



 

  

Vol. 23, No. 3, Summer 2024 
 

8 newtownhistoric.org   |   P.O. Box 303, 105 Court Street, Newtown, PA 18940   | 

Annual Garden Walk 
Written by Mary Jo Garner 
The NHA Annual Garden Walk occurred on June 1st, 2024. Approximately 70 people participated on this picture-perfect 
weather day. This self-guided walk started at the Half-moon (Court) Inn and lasted between 2 to 3 hours.  
 
The NHA extends their sincere appreciation to all property owners who graciously opened their gardens for the walk and 
allowed participants to enjoy their beauty. 
 
All proceeds from this event will go towards maintenance and improvements to the Boone Garden, which is owned by 
the NHA, located on Court Street directly across from the Half-moon Inn, and one of the gardens on the walk. 
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Annual Garden Walk (cont’d) 
 

   
 

 



 

  

Vol. 23, No. 3, Summer 2024 
 

10 newtownhistoric.org   |   P.O. Box 303, 105 Court Street, Newtown, PA 18940   | 

Elementary School 
Walking Tour 
The Newtown Historic Association 
held its annual Elementary School 
Walking Tour on June 6th, 2024. 
 
The NHA has run this tour for over 
45 years. It has proved to be a very 
popular event with the children 
and enables them to learn about 
their heritage. This year’s tour was 
no exception. 
 
About 200 children from Goodnoe 
Elementary School and Newtown 
Elementary School participated in 
the event. They visited 5 historic 
sites in the Borough. 
 
Many thanks to all the volunteers 
who helped make the tour 
enjoyable and memorable for the 
students. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Court Inn and Callahan 
Research Center 
Improvements 
The NHA Buildings and Grounds 
Committee authorized the cleaning 
of the gutters at the Court Inn. 
 

 
 
In addition, the committee is 
beginning to seek costs for the 
exterior painting of the Callahan 
Research Center. 
 

NHA Newsletters 
If you would like to revisit previous 
newsletters, you can find them on 
the Newsletters page of our 
website: 
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/
about-us/newsletters/. 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/about-us/newsletters/
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/about-us/newsletters/
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Historic Walking Tour 
This year’s Historic Walking Tour of 
Newtown occurred on June 21st, 
2024. The tour was led by Jeff 
Marshall, historic architecture 
author, past-president of the 
Heritage Conservancy, and NHA 
Board member.  
 
Despite the heat, there was a great 
turnout. Approximately 70 people 
were in attendance, and all stayed 
hydrated. 
 
Thank you, Jeff, and to all who 
came out to enjoy our local history 
and architecture. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Coolest Participant 

 
 

“The Doan Gang: 
Outlaws of the 
Revolution” Exhibit 
The Mercer Museum in 
Doylestown, PA, is presenting a 
major new exhibition, The Doan 
Gang: Outlaws of the Revolution, 
that explores the history and 
intrigue of a group of 
Revolutionary War-era Loyalists 
whose legend lives on today.  
 
This exhibition investigates the 
extraordinary tales of the Doan 
Gang’s criminal exploits 
throughout the region and 
explores the conflicts that arose 
among neighbors, friends, and 
families in Bucks County who were 
forced to choose sides during a 
time of great political and social 
unrest.  
 
The Newtown Historic Association 
played an active role in the 
research for the exhibition. Several 
historic photographs on display 
were provided by the NHA, and 
three NHA Board members—Dave 
Callahan, Jeff Marshall, and Rick 
Speranza—are publicly 
acknowledged for their efforts and 
contributions on the wall poster at 
the end of the exhibition. 
 
The entire exhibition area is air 
conditioned, so keep it in mind for 
something to do on a hot summer 
day. 
 
The exhibition runs until December 
31, 2026, so there is plenty of time 
to experience it. 

https://www.mercermuseum.org/doangang/
https://www.mercermuseum.org/doangang/
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September General 
Meeting 
The NHA is hosting local author 
and historian Scott Bomboy for our 
September general meeting, which 
will take place on September 16th, 
2024, at 7:30 p.m. at the Half-
moon (Court) Inn. The title of the 
presentation is “The Lost Covered 
Bridges of the Neshaminy Creek.” 
 

R. Scott Bomboy 

 
 
Bomboy will take a look back at the 
network of covered bridges that 
once spanned the lower 
Neshaminy Creek, featuring rare 
photos and local newspaper 
accounts. 
 
At one time, six covered bridges 
spanned the creek from Bristol 
Township to Wrightstown: the 
Chain bridge, Worthington’s Mill 
bridge, Schofield Ford bridge, 
Spring Garden Mill bridge, Oakford 
bridge, and Newportville bridge. 
Many bridges were associated with 
mills, which were critical to the 
local economy. Today, only one 
covered bridge remains on the 
creek, in Tyler State Park. 
 
Each bridge has an interesting 
story to be told, as key players in 
the growth of lower Bucks County. 

And each was lost in a different 
way. A question-and-answer 
session will follow the 
presentation.  
 
This event is free for members. 
Non-members are also welcome to 
attend, and donations are always 
appreciated. 
 

Tyler State Park Self-
Guided Historical 
Walking Tour 
The NHA will hold the next Tyler 
State Park self-guided historical 
walking tour on Sunday, 
September 22nd, 2024, starting at 
10:00 a.m. at the Tyler Park 
boathouse dam. It will begin with 
an historical overview of the Tyler 
family, mansion, and park 
properties by Brian Rounsavill and 
a representative from the park. 
 
If you don’t already have a copy, 
please purchase the "History of 
Tyler State Park" book on the NHA 
website—preferably in advance of 
the event although copies will be 
available for sale at the event 
($16). This book provides you with 
the details on the self-paced and 
self-guided walking tour of the 
many historic Tyler State Park 
properties. 
 
Once the overview concludes, you 
will be free to tour the park on 
your own with your book at your 
own pace.  
 
Since there are so many interesting 
and historic sites scattered 
throughout the park, it is likely that 

it will take you more than one day 
to visit all the sites. 
 

 
 

New Accessions 
 6 books related to the history 

of Bucks County and Newtown, 
in memory of Emma D. 
Satterthwaite – Sylvia Hollick 

 275th anniversary banner, 
1959, from the collection of 
Wes and Helen Robinson – Sue 
Wilsey 

 Deed books, minute books, 
and other miscellaneous 
documents from the Newtown 
Cemetery Association – 
Richard Tomlinson 

 Framed print of the Chancellor 
Street School, in memory of 
Costic “Ike” Borsavage – 
Rebecca Betz 

 Hand-crocheted layette set, 
infant jacket, hat, and booties 
– Jill Fleishman 

 Log cabin quilt, in memory of 
Emma D. Satterthwaite and 
Milton Croasdale Satterthwaite 
– Sylvia Hollick 

 Newtown business ephemera, 
Renninger Congress 1976 
button – Susan Thompson 

 WWI trench checkers, in 
memory of Albert J. Groff 
(served in France); WWII 
booklet—Going Back to Civilian 
Life, 1945, in memory of 
Richard E. Groff (served in 
China and Japan) – Karen Groff 

 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/shop/#2
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/shop/#2
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/shop/#2
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/shop/#2
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Moses Lancaster 

 
 

Moses Lancaster, Notable Nimrod 
Written by Rick Speranza 
I come across certain people in my research that stick 
with me for whatever reason. This man's reason is 
definitely his name, and the fact that Kenderdine called 
him a notable nimrod, though apparently it meant he 
was a skillful hunter and not a bumbling idiot. Here's 
some information on Moses' early life from a book 
review. 
 
The following is from Excerpt from a book review on 
Donna J. Rilling, Making Houses, Crafting Capitalism: 
Master Builders in Philadelphia, 1790-1850. Review 
written by James B. McSwain, Department of History, 
Tuskegee University. 
 

In contrast Moses Lancaster, a Bucks County 
Quaker, came to Philadelphia in 1802 and 
quickly advanced to master carpenter using 
personal contacts and financial resources from 
the Friends' community. Lancaster repeatedly 
mortgaged property to obtain cash for new 
projects or to pay for labor or materials 
advanced in anticipation of housing sales. He 
kept certain properties, relying on the income 
they produced to stay afloat during hard 
economic times. When possible, Lancaster hired 
apprentices to lower his wages costs and 
employed journeymen by the day, by the job, or 
for a specific task to make their labor efficient. 
Lancaster bought and sold real estate, sold titles 
to raise cash, and obtained ground rents to 
supplement his income. In 1823 he purchased a 
lumber yard and branched out into the materials 
side of building, enabling him to cut project 
costs, swap supplies for labor with other 
carpenters, and get out from under the constant 
need for cash to do business. Despite his skills 
and contacts Lancaster suffered reverses in 
1828-30, and retired in 1841 to the countryside 
where he lived for many years on a modest 
income from rental properties. When he died in 
1879 he was dependent upon the Carpenters' 
Company for daily needs. Lancaster's life in 
building makes clear the difficulties many men 
faced even when they achieved modest success 
as a master builder. His fortunes showed that 
many factors such as relationships, economic 
cycles, the scale of activities, the convergence of 
career stages and market developments, and 
diversity of interests, determined whether or not 
one could advance from apprentice to wealthy 
master builder in the construction business. 

 
1850 Census 
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Moses Lancaster, Notable Nimrod 
(cont’d) 
Moses and his wife Susanna had 12 children, the majority 
of whom lived to adulthood. Later in life, the couple 
boarded with their daughter Lydia and her husband, the 
head of the household Dr. Morris P Linton, at 35 S. State 
Street in Newtown. The residence was formerly part of 
the old jail when Newtown was the county seat. Linton 
owned the house from 1844 to his death in 1872, during 
which time the old Treasury Building still stood directly 
behind it. 
 

35 S. State Street, Newtown, PA 

 
 

By chance, I came across a letter written from Newtown 
by Moses Lancaster. He's writing to his cousins, Nathan 
and Sarah Harper, on December 30th, 1866. He was 3 
days away from his 85th birthday, as noted in the 
postscript. In it, he says a little prayer and describes his 
declining health. He says that his wife is boarding with Dr. 
Linton and Lydia, and that he was going to Philadelphia to 
board for the winter with the intention of going to 
Plainfield in the summer "if I live." Despite the prayers, 
Moses notes he has not been to a quaker meeting in 
many years. In the margin, he pens "With all my suffering 
my nerves are steady." 
 
 
 
 

Letter Written by Moses Lancaster, 1866 

 
 

Moses was remembered by historian Thaddeus S. 
Kenderdine in his 1915 pamphlet, "When Newtown Was 
the County Seat.” The story is about some apprentice 
boys in the local lockup. 
 

Dissatisfied with their accommodations, in the 
evening, and being small, 'prentice boy size, they 
climbed up the chimney, and, as crows, 
besmirched with soot, they cawed defiance to 
"Mosey" Lancaster, the chief Burgess, who lived 
in an adjoining house. As the defender of the 
honor of the borough, "Mosey" got out his gun, 
and ordered the boys to their quarters, but they 
shouted defiance from the chimney top till the 
small hours, when tired with their skylarking they 
went down to their donjon-keep. I well remember 
Moses Lancaster, who was a notable Nimrod, and 
who up to his ninety years roamed the woods for 
game. 

 

https://digital.libraries.psu.edu/digital/collection/digitalbks2/id/18718/
https://digital.libraries.psu.edu/digital/collection/digitalbks2/id/18718/
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Moses Lancaster, Notable Nimrod 
(cont’d) 
When Moses Lancaster died, he was the oldest resident 
of Newtown at the age of 97. 
 

Moses Lancaster Obituary 

 
 
The images are from a good family tree for Moses found 
here (requires an Ancestry.com account). 
 
Notable nimrod or not, he is pretty well remembered for 
someone who was born 240 years ago. 
 

Total Nimrod 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Inn is Open! 
Written by Keyna Crawford 
As the Countryside Gardeners work in the beautiful 
gardens behind the Half-moon (Court) Inn, many 
passersby have commented that they always wondered 
what the inside of the Inn looks like. 
 
If you or your friends and family have wondered the 
same, you are invited to visit the Inn any Sunday from 
now until October 27th, 2024. It will be open from 2:00 
p.m. until 4:00 p.m. except September 29th and 
October 6th because we need to prepare for and host 
our annual Market Day event. 
 
Volunteer docents will be on site to guide you and 
answer questions. If you would like to tour the Inn at 
your own pace, we have beautiful new booklets you can 
use to assist you.  
 
Admission is free but of course donations are always 
welcome. Call Keyna Crawford with any questions 
concerning the Sunday openings. Keyna can be reached 
at (267) 679-9287. 
 
We hope to see you! 
 
 

 
 

https://www.ancestry.com.au/account/signin?returnUrl=http%3a%2f%2fwww.ancestry.com.au%2ffamily-tree%2fperson%2ftree%2f5466413%2fperson%2f392067948995%2ffacts
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Get Ready for Market Day! 
Written by Amy Smith 
Market Day is an annual Newtown tradition in its 48th 
year that takes place in the historic borough streets. This 
event is highly anticipated by our close community and 
the surrounding Bucks County. 
 
Market Day celebrates the colonial tradition of local 
farmers and homesteaders bringing their crops, 
livestock, and homemade wares into town to sell to 
neighbors and townspeople. It has transformed 
throughout the years to feature high-quality fine artists, 
crafters, and food artisans. 
 
Market Day is family friendly, with colonial-era 
demonstrations, reenactments, and activities. There will 
be two stage areas with live music, our annual puppet 
show, and  an eatery area with food from local 
restaurants, food trucks, and artisan bites. 
 
We hope to see you at this year’s Market Day on 
Saturday, October 5th, 2024, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m. Rain date is October 6th. 
 
We are looking for volunteers to make Market Day a 
success. Please send an email to 
marketday@newtownhistoric.org with your contact 
information and availability. Please note that it is 
preferable to be available for both days should we need 
the rain date. We hope to hear from you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Market Day is supported by generous sponsorships and 
donations by local businesses and supporters. Become a 
sponsor today and gain exposure for your business 
through the NHA website, social media, newsletter, 
banners on event day, and more. To discuss how your 
business can reach a broad audience of 3,000+ people 
before, during, and after Market Day, contact us at 
marketday@newtownhistoric.org or select here to 
complete an online sponsorship application. 

 
 

 

For those who would like to volunteer 
to help, please send an email to 

marketday@newtownhistoric.org. 

mailto:marketday@newtownhistoric.org
mailto:marketday@newtownhistoric.org
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/events/market-day/market-day-sponsors/#top
mailto:marketday@newtownhistoric.org
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November General Meeting 
The NHA is hosting conservator and gold leaf specialist 
Paul Gratz for our November general meeting, which 
will take place on November 18th, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. at 
the Half-moon (Court) Inn. The title of the presentation 
is “Painting Conservation Techniques and Materials.” 
 

Paul Gratz in His Studio 

 
 
Gratz's presentation on art conservation will explain 
how the combination of modern techniques with Old 
World craftsmanship offers the finest in treatment for 
oil paintings, murals, and gilt objects. Truly skilled art 
conservation preserves as much as possible of the 
original art itself, and therefore preserves its utmost 
value. Conservation treatment restores original 
radiance, color, and detail to treasured oil paintings and 
art objects, adding years of life and maximum value to 
even the most damaged artwork. 
 
Mr. Gratz is the owner of Gratz Gallery & Conservation 
Studio, Inc. Under his leadership, the gallery has 
represented American artists with numerous exhibitions 
and publications for over four decades. Most recently, 
Mr. Gratz started representation of an extensive 
collection of works by American Modernist, female 
painter, Peter Miller. The collection of over 220 works 
went through his careful art conservation and is 

accompanied by a monograph on the artist published by 
Mr. Gratz in cooperation with art historian Francis M. 
Naumann. 
 
Gratz Gallery has been a trusted representative for 
private collectors and museums in the expansion and 
upgrade of their fine American art collections. Over the 
years, Gratz Gallery has successfully sold to and 
represented a long list of renowned art organizations 
and private collectors, and assisted in exhibitions with 
fellow galleries and Fine Art Museums. 
 
Mr. Gratz has been a private conservator for 40 years, 
working with Princeton University Art Museum for 30 
years, providing conservation services for private 
collectors, prestigious national museums, and art 
organizations. The Conservation Studio specializes in the 
conservation and restoration of oil paintings and gilt 
frames. 
 
Mr. Gratz’s formal training began at the Pennsylvania 
Academy of the Fine Arts and was developed through 
various apprenticeships with some of the nation’s most 
respected art conservators. While attending the 
Academy, Mr. Gratz studied with the esteemed Louis 
Sloane, the conservator and artist Joseph Amarotico, 
and the unparalleled instructor, Arthur DeCosta. Paul 
Gratz was a founding member of the Society of Gilders. 
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Tribute to Members 
The NHA is an active organization 
with general meetings, special 
programs, social events and, of 
course, Market Day and the 
Holiday Open House Tour. 
 
In March of each year, the NHA 
sends previous year members a 
letter reminding them that it is 
time to renew their membership. 
Our membership year is April 1st to 
April 1st.  
 
The NHA greatly appreciates the 
financial support from all of our 
new, renewing, and lifetime 
members.  
 
Bob & Jennifer Abrahamson 
Harris & Karen Abrams 
Michael & Heidi  Adams 
Matthew Ahern 
Gary L. Albaugh 
Roger & Nancy Anderson 
Joseph & Priscilla Arbeiter 
Belinda Ash 
Charles & Stacey Bancroft 
Andrea Bayford 
Patricia & Glenn Beasley 
Harriet Beckert 
Marilyn Bell 
Caroline Bennett 
Audrey Bernheimer 
Evelyn Boada 
Rosanne Bonaventura 
Gina Tognini & Christopher Brill 
Karen Brown 
Norman B. Buckman 
Kevin & Karen Buckthorpe 
Leslie Calabrese 
David & Mary Callahan 
Regina & Ken Carlson 
Jenny Yim & Nicholas Cavallaro 
David & Sandra Chantry 
Leigh Clark 

T. Jeffrey and Barbara Clarke 
Marty Moss-Coane & James Coane 
Leonard Colavito 
Cheryl Conley 
Brian & Patty Connors 
Michael & Kim Cosack 
Paula Bruskiewitz & Mark Craig 
Rose Crane 
Keith & Keyna Crawford 
Jane Crumlish 
Dudley Cunningham 
Donna Curran 
Michael & Patricia D'Arcangelo 
Warren & Donna Dallas 
Margaret Danese 
Alice Marie Daniels 
M. Cathy Daniels 
David & Elizabeth Danner 
Bob Davis, Jr. 
Don Diefenbach 
Ken & Marian Disken 
Ed Dudek 
Sandra Dunne 
John & Joan Elliott 
Barbara  Ermentrout 
Frank & Dot Fabian, Jr. 
Lee Ann & Lou Fancher 
Thomas K. Fischer 
Barry & Mary Fleck 
Michael  Foy 
Leonard & Marilyn Franckowiak 
Nancy Freudenthal 
Jim & Mary Jo Garner 
Lois Gilbert 
Douglas & Lee Gittens 
Robert A. & Isabel A. Godwin 
Paul & Kathleen Gonsalves 
Paul & Laurie Gouza 
Daniel & Mary-Margaret Griffin 
Karen Groff 
Chris & Donna Gusty 
Susan & Jon Guy 
Craig Hackett 
Michael  Hackman 
Stephen & Jeanne Haeckel 
Philip & Mary Alice Hagan 

Christopher & Johanna Hager 
Nancy Halpin 
Terrill & Holly (McClanen) Hart 
Kristina Hartley 
Vincent & Karen Haugh 
Susan Hayes 
William & Linda Heinemann 
Kirk Heinz & Marcia Lincoln Heinz 
Kate and Paul Higgins 
Catherine Hill-Scaramuzzo 
David & Charyl Kerns Hills 
David Holsten 
Sharon & Joseph Hulihan 
Dr. Joanne Hullings 
Mercy Ingraham 
Susan Fillmore Brown Irving 
Grace Jacob 
Jane Johnson 
Joan & John Johnston 
Charles Ponciroli & Bronwyn Jones 
Annamarie Kaminski 
Shawn & Elle Kaplan 
James & Terri Keane 
Janet E. Keough 
Kevin & Rebecca Kerchner 
Eugene & Terry Kiely 
Robert & Betsey King 
Clifford & Maryann Kline 
Daniel & Debra Knott 
Richard & Georgia Koenig 
Thomas & Nancy Kovacevich 
Mike & Lorrie Ksiazek 
Ronald & Michele Kumor 
Alex & Georgia Larounis 
Steven & Felicia Laskey 
Randi Lawrie 
Cristie & David Leder 
Steven Lemken 
Mary Louise Lennon 
John & Mary Jane Leonard 
Charles & Barbara Lewis 
H. Paul & Lydia Lewis 
Christopher & Christine Lilley 
Charlene Lindsey 
David & Patty Lynch 
George & Mary Maffett 
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Tribute to Members 
(cont’d) 
JoAnn Maguire 
Jane Mahler 
Dominick J. Manobianco 
Mr. Richard N. Mansley 
Don & Linda Marshall 
Jeffrey & Rebecca Marshall 
John Hamilton Martinson 
Anne Matthews 
Daniel & Charie McAuliffe 
Linda Koelzer McCoy 
Michael  McFarland 
Dan & Cathy McGovern 
Christine McKee 
Cathy Triverio & Larry Meinert 
Jeff & Abby Menard 
Shirley Mersky 
Joseph & Lori Michelin 
Barbara Miller 
Wayne & Cynthia Miller 
Philip & Mollie Mitchell 
Lois A. Molloy 
Pamela J. Moore 
Robert & Judy Musto 
William & Martha Newell 
Eric & Jenn Nicholl 
Donald & Sandra Norin 
Edward Nowici 
Gerard & Bridget O'Malley 
Craig Ogelby 
John & Diane Orr 
David & Andrea Page 
John & Kathleen Parry 
Mariann Patricella 
David & Anne Pearl 
Lorraine Pentz 
Janice Perry 
Geno and Amy Peruzzi 
Ray Pete & Gretchen Peters 
Michele Szumila & Steven Pettingill 
Cathie & Gary Pickell 
Henry & Marcia Piotrowski 
Ralph & Barbara Posmontier 
Timothy & Elisa Potero 

Bill & Valerie Reed 
Edward P. H. Richardson 
Steve & Emily Ricketts 
Stephen Rinear 
Jeanette Rogers 
Marga R. Rogers 
Burt & Carol Rothberg 
Brian & Maria Rounsavill 
Grant & Sheryl Rubin-Pitel 
Tracy Schrader 
Randy & Nancy Scurlock 
Gabrielle Szczepkowicz 
Richard & Gail Seidner 
Jonathan Shain 
Catharine (Rena) Shields 
Janet Shelly 
Craig & Helen Smith 
Allan & Susan Smith 
Andy & Amy Smith 
Mary Smithson 
Kati Sowiak 
Richard Speranza 
Judith Stefani 
Michelle Stevens 
Robin Sullivan 
Robert Szwajkos 
Nancy Terry 
Jack & Barb Thompson 
James E. Thompson 
Neale Messina & Susan Thompson 
Janet Beasley & Brian Titus 
Elizabeth & Gordon Todderud 
Erika Toler 
Richard & Ann Torbert 
Colleen Touch 
Phyllis E. Townsend 
Doug Turner 
Richard Vitti 
Robert & Peg Walker 
Deborah Walter 
David Walton 
Nancy Webster 
Robert S. Weiss 
Barbara  Welch 
Carrie Wetherby 
Philip S. & Linda  Winn 

Cheryl Wishing 
David & Elizabeth Wolcott 
Rebecca Woodward 
Sam & Linda Yosen 
Gail Zagoreos 
 

Corporate Members 
We are proud to highlight our 
corporate members: 
 
 A Love for Life 
 ALP Supply Inc. 
 DeFrehn Roofing Services 
 Mary Dinneen, Realtor 
 First National Bank & Trust of 

Newtown 
 Gilded Home Furnishings 

Consignment 
 Harold Beck & Sons, Inc. 
 Johnson, Kendall & Johnson, 

Inc.  
 Lin Bethman Auto Center, Inc. 
 Newtown Business Association 
 Wm. B. Parry & Son, Ltd. 
 Anthony Petsis & Associates, 

Inc. 
 SDG Holdings I, LLC 
 Steele's Gulf Auto Repair, Inc. 
 Stuckert and Yates 
 T & T Tree Service 
 Waitkus Design 
 
 
 

Interested in renewing your 
membership or becoming a 
member? If so, please visit 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/
renewal 
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